

February 15, 1946

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Robinson Gymnasium
Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

It does seem that a "jinx" is trailing us on a lot of the printing we try to do for your office. If we can keep said "jinx" completely occupied until the basketball season is over so that it won't bother the basketball team, I suppose we will be performing a real service.

On checking the copy furnished for the polio letter we discovered that the copy carried the January 12th date line and we merely followed copy.

We should have been suspicious of a month old date and should have checked it with you. Normally we would have, but right at that time we were pretty well occupied with providing additional supplies needed in connection with the increased enrollment. At any rate, will be on the double alert on the next piece of printing that comes from your office.

With kindest personal regards, I remain

Yours very truly,

Thos. C. Ryther.

TCR/an